
Pathways to the Future Parish Communication  17th  – 18th  June 2023 

Week 7.  24th – 25th June 
12th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
"Do not be afraid!.” (Matthew 10:26) 
 
 

PATHWAYS TO THE FUTURE 
 
This is a time of major change – politically, economically, socially, and within our Church. Change can 
be unsettling and even a little frightening, especially when it impacts on something that we love, 
cherish, and rely upon, like our parish communities and how we celebrate our faith. Over recent weeks, 
we have heard about changes that are coming to our parishes and Diocese. Changes in the number of 
priests in active ministry in years to come, changes in how our parishes will work together in new 
families of parishes, changes in the active role that lay people will play working alongside our clergy in 
new ministries, leadership roles and the management of our parishes. The Holy Spirit is moving within 
these changes, and Jesus is calling each one of us to renew and to rebuild His Church. As Bishop Donal 
McKeown said in his Pastoral Letter at Pentecost, “The Spirit which acted with such unexpected force 
and fulness in Pentecost is the same Spirit we can call upon and put our entire trust in today.” 
 

The Pathways to the Future team is concluding its initial planning work. Further information about our 
new Families of Parishes, lay ministries, and new ways for our lay people and clergy to work together in 
the service of God and each other will shared through a series of events across the Diocese in the 
autumn. This will be the start of ongoing conversations that will continue within parishes and across 
parishes as we start to build our new parish families. As Bishop McKeown said at Pentecost, “Together we 
can renew and rebuild the Church. Together, we can become part of God’s amazing dream for ourselves 
and for the whole of creation. Like the disciples at Pentecost, let us embrace the future with confidence 
and hope.” In doing so, let us hear Jesus’ voice as He continues to tell each of us “Do not be afraid”. 

 
To find out more go to www.pathwaystothefuture.org  
 
 
 

 
Prayer of the Faithful 
 
That the Holy Spirit may continue to guide and inspire us as we renew and rebuild God’s Church in Down 
and Connor. 
 
That we may have the courage to respond to the prompting of the Holy Spirit, and that we embrace the 
future and the changes that it will bring with hope and zeal. 
 
 
Pathways to the Future Prayer 
 
God of Love,  
You are with us in every transition and change.   
As we enter into this new era with excitement and even some anxiety,  
we recall your deep compassion, presence, and abounding love.   
We thank you for the gifts, talents and skills with which you have blessed us.   
We thank you for the work of others that gives breadth and depth to our own work.   
Be with us as we move forward, rejoicing with you and supporting one another.   
We ask this in your Holy Name.  AMEN 
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